

**Minutes of Churchlands P&C Meeting**  
**14<sup>th</sup> June, 2021 at 7:30pm**  
**Choral Studio**

**Present:** Kate Sinfield, Ken Taylor, Tracey Gralton, Shirley Godfrey, James Kent, Jane Powell, Nikki Harvey, Gabriella Jerrat.

**Apologies:** Chris Porteous, Danie Smit, Gerda Scholtz, Nandita Naroth, Aarti Padhiar.

**Confirmation of Minutes of previous meeting** - Moved Ken, Seconded Shirley - Carried

**Matters Arising:**

- Drinking Fountains Funding - Still Pending final quote - to follow up
- Quiz Night or other social function
  - to follow up - some hope to have a social event per term.

**Correspondence**

**Perth Modern P&C** - Subiaco Planning - No response planned.

- Fathering Project** - Roger Harris - Roger was unable to attend and present
- Some discussion about our involvement - no current volunteer from the P&C community which is disappointing.
  - Value in getting Roger along, so we can ask him to come to the next meeting.
  - **Kate moves that we pay our \$1000 membership - seconded Shirley - Carried.**
  - The key alternative is the "Rites of Passage" programme but it was seen to be cost prohibitive.

**WACSSO Conference** - 21<sup>st</sup> - 22<sup>nd</sup> August

- Nandita is happy to go as our rep

**Good Growing Gardens grant** - Deadline for submissions have expired.

- will check to see if there has been an extension and interest.

**Principal's Report** - Distributed in advance of meeting

Parking - More parking spaces to be built on campus below the soccer oval.  
Traffic Management Plan - Better management of drop-off and pick-up times.  
Interstate Travel and COVID

- Managing excursions in a new way. Unlikely to change during 2021.

Thanks to Jane for the Art Exhibition

**Building**

- CCTV project is still stalled by the tender process
- Year 7 Garden out to tender
- Library Garden has begun
- Front of School is still in architect discussions
- Other Future Projects - Commercial Kitchen, Science Labs

**Treasurer's Report** - Distributed in advance of meeting

**Funding Requests:**

- **Home Economics** - Great Project - There is general support of the idea, but we're troubled by the capital cost - James will follow up to see if there's a way we can reduce the up-front cost.
  
- **The Blue Tree Project** - \$1454 as distributed - Moved Shirley - Seconded Ken - Carried

**Group Reports:**

- **Music Parents**
  - Nothing much of notice from the recent meeting
  - Successful bar at the Art Show as well as recent concerts
  - Try and avoid running two events at once next year!
  - Meeting held to make progress additional modifications to the concert hall foyer
    - Tracey presented a document covering these items
      - The school should have funds to cover these changes, but we may consider additional finding as required - James will follow up
  
- **Communications** - Thomas was not at the meeting
  
- **Art Exhibition** - Report distributed in advance of meeting
  - Excellent result - the artists were very happy and we had good attendance
  - Thanks again to Jane for making this such a successful event
  
- **School Board** - Chris was not at the meeting
  - Discussion about fees for 2022
  - Additional Solar Project
  - Some discussion about parking
  
- **Uniform Shop** - Winter stock is in, Uniform shop manager has asked for Uniform shop news to appear in the Bytes and on the School's Facebook page.
  - The shelving had to be requoted, but is now underway
  
- **Uniform Reference Group**
  - Met last week
  - Long sleeved Polo option in final discussion
  - Prototypes in development for a dress option as proposed by the student council and this has been fed back to the student council
  
- **Family and Community Engagement**
  - Invite Karena to the August 2<sup>nd</sup> P&C Meeting - Nikki to send email through
  - Draft plan for Churchlands Day on Friday December 10<sup>th</sup>

- **YouthCARE**
  - Quiz night this week
  - We usually receive an invoice by now - P&C has pre-approved \$35,000
  - Some progress on new chaplains - Susan's farewell is this week
- **Act-Belong-Commit**
  - Blue Tree Project Underway
- **Grounds**
  - Meeting coming up
- **ICT** - Danie submitted a report before the meeting

#### **General Business**

- After the recent success with the Square reader, it's proposed to **purchase another Square reader and dock for the MPC and return the extra "Albert"** -  
**Moved Shirley - Seconded Ken - Carried**

**Next Meeting** - 2<sup>nd</sup> August, Choral Studio, 7:30pm